Stoughton Utilities

600 South Fourth Street
P.O. Box 383
Stoughton, Wi 53589-0383

Serving Electric, Water & Wastewater Since 1886

Via Email

August 31, 2023

Tim Asplund, Monitoring Section Chief

Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources — Bureau of Water Quality
101 S. Webster St, PO Box 7921

Madison, WI 53707-7921

Nicholas D Bower, Environmental Engineer
Capital Area Regional Planning Commission
100 State Ste 400

Madison, WI 53703-2573

RE:  SSA Amendment Request #2304 — Stoughton USA (City of Stoughton) Stone Crest Subdivision — Condition 1)
of DNR Approval Letter DC-0225

Dear Mr. Asphlund and Mr. Bower:

Stoughton Utilities, as a department of the City of Stoughton, oversees the operation and maintenance of the electric,
wastewater, and water utilities. The purpose of this letter is to formally acknowledge our awareness of the potential need
to modify and/or upsize the Stone Crest Lift Station to serve the proposed future development of the Stone Crest
Subdivision, and we understand and accept that such modification and/or upsizing of the station may need to occur in
the future.

The previously constructed Phase 2 of the original Stone Crest Subdivision required the installation of the Stone Crest
Lift Station in 2004. At the time of construction, the station was designed with the size capacity required for that phase.
However, the city and the utility were aware that the developer anticipated future phases of the subdivision, and the
utility accepted the station design knowing that additional flows to the station could result in the utility requiring future
station improvement at the developer’s cost.

If you have any questions, please contact me by phone at (608) 877-7423 or by email at ] Weiss@stoughtonutilities.com.

Sincerely,
STOUGHTON UTILIT],IQ

=
M. Weiss, P.E.
Stoughton Ultilities Director

cc: Mark Fisher, P.E. Strand Associates, Inc.
Brian Hoops, Stoughton Utilities Assistant Director
Kevin Hudson, Stoughton Utilities Wastewater System Supervisor
Rodney Scheel, City of Stoughton Planning and Development Director
Mark Shubak, P.E. Strand Associates, Inc.

Stephen Tremlett. MSA Professional Services. Inc. &




